
From: LeMoine, Leigh
To: dcooper2@tctc.edu <dcooper2@tctc.edu>
CC: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 10/12/2011 11:15:55 AM
Subject: Governor Haley

Hi Rep. Cooper,

I called and left a message with your office today, but I wanted to follow up with you directly by email. Thank you for 
extending an invitation for Governor Haley to be the Keynote Speaker for the 50th Anniversary Celebration at Tri-County 
Technical College on January 26th. The Governor appreciates your kind consideration, however, due to prior commitments 
she will be unable to participate. Best wishes on a successful event.

Please let me know if it may be appropriate to do letter commemorating the event. If we may be of further assistance, I 
may be reached at (803) 734-5151 or by email at leighlemoine@gov.sc.gov.

Sincerely,
Leigh LeMoine
Scheduler, Governor Nikki Haley

From: Cooper, Daniel T. [mailto:dcooper2@tctc.edu]
Sent: Wednesday, October 05, 2011 11:43 AM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Cc: Lummus, John H.; Booth, Ronnie L.
Subject: TCTC 50th Anniversary

Katherine,
Hope you have recovered from your recent illness, and are doing well.

Can you direct this to the Governor's scheduler to see if she could be our Keynote Speaker for the 50th Anniversary 
Celebration?
It will be held on January 26th, 6 PM, at the Pendleton Campus. We would like to have her speak 10 -15 minutes.

Thanks!
Dan

Dan Cooper
Tri County Technical College
Dcooper2@tctc.edu
864-646-2035

Leigh LeMoine
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
(803) 734.5151
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